
Week 3, Term 3 4 August 2023 

Kia ora e te whānau  

Thank you for joining us this week for conversations about your 

child’s learning—teachers find these sessions an incredibly 

valuable way to connect and share your child’s progress.  We 

know that these 10 min conferences go really fast so please 

know you are always welcome to contact our teaching team 

throughout the term to chat further. 114 appointments were 

made across the two days of Learning Conferences—but if our 

time slots didn’t work for you please touch base as soon as 

possible about scheduling a time.   

This week has included some great learning experiences across 

our school and here are a couple of highlights:   

• Pā Ronald from Lytton Street School supporting with the 

teaching of our waiata: Te Ahu a Turanga. We are in the 

process of selecting a group of 40 students to perform at the 

Kainui Kapa Haka event later in August. This waiata has been 

selected as it is significant to our local area and you will also 

recognise the connection of its name to the new highway 

being built.   

Making the most of the sunshine! 

HAVE YOU GOT YOUR TICKETS YET?  

Get in quick so you don’t miss out! 

Test your trivia skills and help Hiwinui School build a new 

multipurpose sports area for our school!  

Register at https://hiwinuischoolquiznight.rsvpify.com 

 7PM FRIDAY 8 SEPT   

 BUNNYTHORPE COMMUNITY CENTRE   

HIWINUI SCHOOL  
CAN YOU SPONSOR OUR QUIZ?  

Two options are available and we will ensure your  

business is highlighted both before and during the event.  

 Sponsor one of 7 rounds for $100 each   

 Donate goods or services for a raffle or prize   

Any support will be greatly appreciated!  

EMAIL fundraising@hiwinui.school.nz to offer your support,  

ask any questions or for further details. 

• Our Enviro Crew working with Pou Heidi on our Predator 

Free project. They made Tracking Tunnels this week and 

have placed these around our school to see what predators 

are around. The enthusiasm is huge. 

• Our Lunchtime practices for our Dance Squad who will be 

performing at DanceNZ Made in September. They are 

learning an awesome routine that has been choreographed 

by Pou Jo!   

One challenge we are having at the moment is with lots of lost 

property. We love it that our learners come to school with 

everything they need but often they don’t seem to go home 

with all these things! We have an amazing supply of branded 

hoodies, sports shoes and oodles of lost socks. Are you missing 

any clothing? Chatting at home about taking care of personal 

property and clothing would help us hugely!   

Ngā mihi nui,  

Erin  



Regards, Erin, Emma, Jo, Jessica, Holly, Kirsty, Kendall, Jono, Portia, Allanah, Heidi, 
Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Colin, Rachelle & Jacki 

9 Aug  Kainui Netball 

25 Aug Daffodil Day 

8 Sept  Friends of Hiwinui School Quiz Night! 

22 Sept End of Term 3 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Book Club 
Book Club Issue 5 is now out—please place your orders over 

the weekend—orders are closing Monday 7 August. 

www.scholastic.co.nz/parents 

Hiwinui Intermediate Netball 

Colyton B kept Hiwinui on their toes throughout the game, in 

fact the score 13-5 to Hiwinui doesn’t reflect the battle that 

occurred on the Court. We were shown that passes without 

intent and purpose give the ball to the opposition—and we need 

a team to work together in order to achieve! 

A special thank you to parents, the evenings are getting harder 

to be out in, your commitment to bring your tamariki along is 

commendable. Thank you for your support and encouragement 

for the team—without you there is no team! 

Player of the day: Caitlin—Congratulations on maintaining your 

composure when pushed to the limit. You did not let the “noise” 

affect your play and not reacting kept you a great team player! 

Ka Mau te Wehi! 

 

Swimming Pool Keys 

There are still several pool keys outstanding. All key holders 

have been followed up by phone and/or email. We urge you 

to please return your pool key if you still have one. 

Aotearoa Histories Curriculum chats continue as we now 

move from ‘all about me’ to ‘all about me and my 

whānau’. This week we would love for you to discuss with 

your children what you think your family flag would look 

like. We will spend time creating these in class, too. What 

symbols/shapes/colours etc could represent the values 

you have in your whānau? 

Me he kara tō tō tātou  

whānau, ka pēhea te āhua? 

What would our  

family flag look like? 

Pūrerehua: Jeanette—You are looking more and more like a 

big school girl every day! You are joining in class activities 

with a big smile on your face and making new friends. I am 

so proud of you, Jeanette!  

Ngaruru: Lily—You are positive role model for others in 

Ngaruru, with your enthusiasm to learn. You always give 

everything 100% and encourage others to do the same, in 

a supportive manner. We are grateful we get to have you 

in Ngaruru. Keep it up.  

Arotahi: Reagan—You are such an independent and focused 

learner. You complete all learning tasks to a high standard, 

and you are a positive role model for your peers. Thanks 

for being such a happy and kind member of Arotahi!  

Kaihōpara: Alex—You are such a kind and supportive leader 

in Kaihōpara! It has been amazing to see you extend this 

outside the classroom too. You are working hard to 

complete your contracts and your commitment to show 

excellence in your learning is noticeable. Ka rāwe, Alex.  

Taurikura: Ruby—You are a legend! You are happy to push 

yourself outside your comfort zone and complete 

everything to an incredibly high standard. Keep up the 

awesome work! Ka pai Ruby!  

Pūkeke: Ronan—It is awesome seeing your focus and 

determination in maths. You have been supportive of your 

peers and are beginning to ask and answer more questions 

about your learning. Awesome mahi e hoa ma.  

Community Notice Board 

Hiwinui School Playgroup—The next playgroup will be  

10 August. Please check their Facebook page for details. All 

preschoolers and their minders welcome. 

Hiwinui School Quiz Night—Friday 8 September. See the 

advertisement over the page! $25 pp. Register at  

https://hiwinuischoolquiznight.rsvpify.com  

The Joyful Yogi—Beginner’s Yoga. Sun 6th, 9.30, Mon 7th, 

7pm; Wed 9th, 7pm; Fri 11th, 2pm; Sun 6th, 9.30am. Ph or 

text Paula on 027 413 6334 

TO RENT—Ashhurst 3 bedroom house, 2 heat pumps, 

garage. Fully fenced. Ph 06-326 8427. 

FOR SALE—Cub Cadet Ride On 42” blades. Nearly / almost 

new. First service done. 29 hours only. Purchased at $7500 

NOW to buy at $4000. Contact 027 329 2960  

Lamb and Calf Day 

Our date for Lamb and Calf Day is set for 

Saturday 28th October. You are welcome 

to add your name to our list in the office if 

you are looking for a Pet Lamb and as 

farmers let us know about lambs that 

need ‘re-homing’ we can touch base with 

you. In previous years we have simply 

asked for a Koha of some yummy baking to thank the farmer.  












